
 Newsletter April 2022    

 

Library News 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone at the Egg Hunt on April 16th.  Our 
Children’s Easter books are now on display.  Enjoy reading them at the library 
or check them out to take home.  Books and Audio books may be borrowed for 
3 weeks (unless they are newly released books, which are 14 days).  DVD's may 
be borrowed for a week.  Your library is a member of the Lake County library 
system and can obtain books from any of the 15 other libraries in lake coun-
ty.  Books checked out at any Lake County Library may also be returned here.  

Thank You,  

Kathleen & Mary 

Mayor Joe’s Message 

Hello, hope you and your family are well and staying safe.  I would like to keep 
you updated on a few topics. I had a drive around town meeting with Fred 
Schneider the Assistant County Manager. Our main purpose was to lay out a 
plan we could implement soon to slow down speeding traffic.  The county has 
had the repaving of the north side of CR 455 from our downtown to the town 
limits on the Ferndale side in this year's budget and believe it will happen soon. 
They will then restripe the road to be more narrow and at the top of the hill by 
our town sign, they are changing the speed limit from 45 mph to 35 mph about 
a quarter mile before the sign coming from Ferndale.  These two steps are 
called " Traffic Calming " and the county claims they have done this in different 
locations and have had much success. We have again increased our FHP officers 
patrolling time which we know slows down traffic at least while they are on du-
ty.  Ridgewood is also in this year’s County budget to be repaved and will also 
have “Traffic Calming” steps in place to help with the speeding problem 
there.  We will be watching this topic closely going forward and give you more 
updates. 

Our Town Hall Team along with our Town Planner, and Attorney are all working 
on our JPA (Joint Planning Agreement) Update to present to the Town Council 
soon. This is the agreement we have with Lake County on very important topic 
dealing mostly with growth. You can stay up to date by looking at the Town’s 
Facebook Page or website www.mymontverde.com or just call me and I'll be 
happy to discuss topics with you.  Please attend our Council meetings if possible 
or join us on Zoom. You can find the Zoom information on the town's website.    

 

Many Thanks 

Joe Wynkoop 

407-496-1673 cell 

Upcoming Meetings & 

Events 
April 12—7:00 p.m. 

Town Council Meeting 

Town Halle 

 

April 16—2:00 p.m. 

Easter Egg Hunt  

Saturday Market  

Spring Concert 

Market starts at 3:00  

Music starts at 6:00 p.m.   

 

April 19 -6:30 p.m. 

Town Council Workshop 

Town Hall 

 

April 20 -6:30 p.m. 

Planning & Zoning Meeting 

Town Hall 

 

April is  

Water Conservation 

month.   
Water conservation is 

the careful use and 

preservation of water 

supply and it includes 

both the quantity and 

quality of water uti-

lized.  Conservation   

includes all policies, 

strategies and activities 

to sustainably manage 

the natural resource of 

fresh water, to protect 

the hydrosphere and 

meet the current and 

future human demand.  

 

Please Use Water 

Wisely!  

http://www.mymontverde.com


 

  SAVE the DATE 

APRIL 16, 2022 

EASTER EGG HUNT   

Starts at 2:00 SHARP 

 

 

 

 

 

 Saturday Market 

3:00 pm to 9:00 pm 

Spring Concert 

6:00 pm—9:00 pm  

Keep Lake Beautiful 

Keep Lake Beautiful (KLB) seeks to 

lead the way to a cleaner and more 

beautiful Lake County by engaging 

citizens and encouraging community 

participation. KLB is an affiliate 

of Keep America Beautiful, the na-

tion’s leading nonprofit agency that 

focuses on building and maintaining 

vibrant communities.  

Get involved and help Keep Lake 

County Beautiful 

352 253-1660 

klb@lakecountyfl.gov 

https://kab.org/

